
Carver Public Schools

School Committee Meeting

Monday, August 12, 2013
Minutes

Committee Members Present:
Lance Kennedy

Paula Kibbe

James O’Brien

Barry Struski

Absent:  Gina Hanlon-Cavicchi 

Administrative Leadership Team:
Elizabeth Sorrell, Superintendent of Schools

Patrick Meagher, Asst. Superintendent of Schools

Meredith Cargill, Director of Curriculum, Instruction & Technology

7:08 P.M.    Lance Kennedy opened the School Committee meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

I.     Comments from the General Public: None

II.    Comments from the EAPC:  Donna Ramsey thanked all the teachers and staff for their efforts during the summer programs.  Also, she acknowledged the staff who worked on curriculum during the summer.  
III.  Update by Student Advisory Council: Kerry Walsh, Student Council President shared the following activities:  students helped prepare and serve food at Fire Fighter Clam Bake, they raised money by collecting all cans and bottles to earn $75;  helped set up and serve 500+ people at Old Home Day, July 27th -- all volunteers and workers made it a successful clam bake and day. STUCO car wash at the Elementary School parking lot, raised $250 on August 3rd.  Back to School Day – stud co will decorate the school.  Crusader Fest will be in September – more details to come.
IV.  Approval of Minutes: Motion by James O’Brien  to approve regular session minutes of June 10, 2013. Motion second by Paula Kibbe.  No discussion. Approved unanimously.   
V.
Communications:  
A. School Lunch Audit – A review of our school lunch program for the Health Hunger Free Kids Act affirms we are in full compliance and will receive an additional 6 cents per lunch reimbursement.  Mrs. Kath Farrar, Food Service Director, was acknow-ledged for her hard work.

B.   Welcome Back Letter – The Superintendent’s Welcome Back letter was mailed to all faculty and support staff including an invitation to the annual Welcome Back Breakfast on August 26th at 8 am.  
C.  Letter to the Editor– An article written to the Editor of the Carver Reporter by Bill Duggan, Carver resident, was shared with the Committee. The writer expresses his concern with the monetary cost and the massive privacy invasion of data collection regarding the Common Core Standards. The Superintendent said the Common Core does not require reporting but rather the state information system for children and teachers collects information (SIMS and EPIMS).   

.
VI.    Reports from the Superintendent:

Standard I – A.  School Year Calendar- Final version of the 2013-2014 calendar with a few minor changes was shared with Committee.  Calendar is being printed for distribution to students and staff for first day of school. 
Standard II – A.  Personnel Updates – School Committee thanked all employees who have retired or resigned for their years of service and wish them the best in their new endeavors. 
A. Retirements:  Nancy Seamans, School Secretary; Roberta Perry, Food Services
Resignations:  Jody Olson, Grade 2 Teacher; Michele Dinn, Biology Teacher, 

Anne Rizzuto, Kindergarten Para;  Susan Blauss, Kindergarten Para; 

Nancy Magnussen, Sped Para; Lindsey Stork, Sped Para; Rebecca Esip, Nurse; Lisa Alves, Sped Para.

 New Hires:  Middle High School:

 Joseph Bianco, Social Studies, Travis DiJoseph, Social Studies;

    Morgan Dwyer, English, KeAndra Markram, English; Stacy Nolan, Biology; 

    Christian Paris, Technology; Lauren Pietrasik, Math; Petra Sheeley, Science
    And Melissa Strelke, English.

New Hires:  Elementary School:

    Kristin Andrade, Speech/Language Pathologist; Lisa Cassani, Special Ed; 

    Matthew Cartmill, Special Ed; Matthew Cavanaugh, Music; 
    Thomas Elder, P.E.; Bethany Frazier, Grade 5; Amanda Haynes; Adjustment
    Counselor; Anna Lane, Grade 2; Liz Norcliffe, Speech/Language Pathologist; 

    Kaitlin Owen, Grade 2; Christine Reilly, Vision Specialist; Jennifer Thayer, O.T.

    Elaine Bowman, Kindergarten Para; and Taylor Reid, Special Ed Para

Transfers:  Lisa Dishaw – Sped Para to School Secretary;  Kim Davis – Title I Math Para to Special Ed Para

B. MSBA Statement of Interest -- Liz Sorrell indicated no updates at this time. It is possible notifications may be sent in November.

C. Facilities Update – Patrick Meagher reported all public school buildings will be thoroughly cleaned and ready for opening of school year.  Installations of new security doors will done with new electronic access.  Security at the Washburn Elementary, main entrance doors replaced, exterior doors replaced, interior doors to be installed.  At the Gov. John campus, two sets of exterior doors to be replaced.  At the MHS, doors replaced plus new electronic signage is in place.  As part of Capital Project, contract has been issued for architectural study before the opening of school.  Central Office has new paint and exterior repair.  Summer painting program, with student painters, completed interior painting.  New stage curtain will be installed at MHS.  New area for Boosters Club was created in MHS lobby to sell refreshments at events (funded by Athletic Boosters Club).  At CES, new directional signs (thank you to DPW) for their assistance.  For Transportation Dept., vehicles will be ordered in September to get the best price/model from the vendors.  Technology expenditures have been completed for i-pads, and security and network upgrades with access for student and guest devices.  New policies regarding what “bringing your own device” will mean will be drafted.


Standard IV – Professional Culture

A. – Administrative training for all evaluators will take place on   August 19, 20, and 21, 2013.  The trainer will be Kathleen Spencer, facilitator with Research for Better Teaching (retired Carver MHS Principal). Continued training will take place throughout the school year.

B.  Ruby Maestas and Liz Sorrell attended the Massachusetts Elementary School Principals Association Conference (MESPA) on August 2, 2013 and presented the Carver Literacy Story. 
VII
Recommendations from the Superintendent:  
A. Request to Re-Cycle Books:  Math Department requested permission to recycle a total of 192 books: Algebra I, Algebra II and Discovering Geometry because they do not align with Common Core Standards.  James O’Brien made a motion to recycle books, Barry Struski second.  No discussion.  Approved unanimously. 
VIII
Reports from School Committee: Paula Kibbe asked to have Recreation Committee attend the September meeting for updates. Lance Kennedy asked the community to get involved and consider working on sub-committees.  We have a need for representatives to Old Colony Regional Vocational School Board.  Barry Struski said it was great to get a positive letter from the Roe family, praising Mark Alessandri, MHS History.  
IX     Executive Session:  To discuss strategy with respect to litigation – session conducted from 6:00 to 7:02 p.m.
Barry Struski made a motion to adjourn regular session, Paula Kibbe second the motion.  All in favor.    Meeting adjourned at 7:35p.m. 
Respectfully submitted:  Annmarie G. Metrano, Recording Secretary
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